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Lancashire & Cheshire Association
FOUNDED 1882    INCORPORATED 1927
President: Julie Smethurst IRRV (Hons) 
Treasurer: Mike Shang FIRRV 

Agenda - Annual General Meeting

Friday 20th April 2018 – 11am (tea/coffee available from 10.30am) 
Bolton Town Hall        

1. Apologies for absence 

2. Minutes of the last AGM – 28th April 2017
3. Matters arising

4. Executive Committee Report for 2017/18
5.
     Treasurers Report 

6.      Auditors Report 

7.      Election of Association Officers for 2018/19 


· Association President

· Senior Vice President

· Junior Vice President

· Hon Secretary

· Hon Assistant Secretary

· Hon Treasurer

· Hon Assistant Treasurer

· Hon Auditor

· Hon Publicity Officer

· Hon Education & Membership Officer

· Executive Committee

8.       Address by IRRV National President   
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INSTITUTE OF REVENUES, RATING & VALUATION

Lancashire and Cheshire Association

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Preston City Council, Town Hall     

28th April 2017
Adrian Robinson welcomed Association Members present and hoped a successful Annual General Meeting would follow. Adrian said Preston took great pride in having Julie as incoming President – an Authority with a long history of supporting the IRRV – both in terms of past Presidents but also on the current Executive Committee. He recalled tutoring Julie as an IRRV student and had noted her career progression with pride.  

Present – Julie Smethurst, David Chapman, Peter Haywood, Michael Fisher, Pauline Parsons, Richard Kerr, Graham Sayers, Paul Kelly, Duncan Baxter, Adrian Webster, Lisa Ashworth, Suzanne Heywood, Mike Shang, Adrian Robinson, Robin Gibbons, Peter Joyce, Mike Harkins, Peter Gent, Candice Lancaster,  Hemal Mistry, Andrew Brundrit, Catherine Nicholson, Julian Nicholson, David Cornes and Helen Johnston
1. Apologies for absence were received from: -

Claire Jenkins, Linda Price, John Farrell, Keith Parkinson, Ian Ferguson, David Holmes, and Ken Batty 

2. Minutes of AGM held on 22nd April 2016 at Lancaster Castle    

Approved

3. Matters arising.

None 

4.
Executive Committee Presidents Report for 2016/2017.

Duncan began the annual report by reflecting on the challenging year faced by IRRV but felt the Lancashire & Cheshire Association had emerged as strong as ever. 

He reflected on the Dinner Dances he had attended in his official capacity – all had been enjoyable. 

The Association had held 10 seminars during the year – attended by over 200 delegates. He thanked to all who had played a part in facilitating these – paying particular recognition to Richard, Hemal, Dave & Robin. 

He also noted the support provided to IRRV at a national level – by supporting over 70 delegates to attend both regional and national events and conferences during the year. 

Duncan also wished to recognize the support he had enjoyed from Mike Shang, Mike Harkins and Adrian during the year. Michael Fisher was thanked for the continued publication of the excellent newsletters. He also recalled Michael’s tumble at the recent bowling event which hadn’t made the publication!

In welcoming new members to the Executive Duncan wished to pay tribute to John Farrell – a twice former President who was a true gentleman of the Association. He wished John every success and good wishes in the future. A celebratory lunch would he held to recognize John’s service later in the year. 

The Dinner Dance was again a great success and Duncan wished to both pay tribute to and thank Linda for her commitment. 

He also noted the development of the whatsapp tool for keeping members updated. 

Duncan also recognized the invaluable support offered to the Association by our sponsors – they were vital for underpinning the work of the Association.
Finally, Duncan concluded by thanking the Executive for their support to him during the year and wishing every success to Julie, Robin and Catherine for the year ahead. 

5. Treasurers report for 2016.


The Treasurer submitted the accounts of the Association which were formally approved by the AGM. 

As per last year’s AGM report the forecast was a year of stability from an accounting perspective, although with a slight decrease in the balance sheet value due to the proactive initiatives to provide further support to the members of L&C.

Actual was a slight surplus of £2,228, increasing the balance sheet to £33,934.
Income

Training seminars yielded an income of £12,125; the surplus on activity was £8,190. 

	
	
	Expenses
	
	
	
	
	

	Income
	
	Room Hire
	Speakers
	Travel
	Honoraria
	Total
	Surplus/Deficit

	Motivation Workshop
	          900.00 
	        350.00 
	        385.00 
	       90.00 
	
	         825.00 
	75.00

	NNDR Seminar
	       1,950.00 
	        245.76 
	
	
	
	         245.76 
	1,704.24

	Supported Accom
	       1,525.00 
	        405.00 
	
	       52.80 
	
	         457.80 
	1,067.20

	Committal 
	       2,050.00 
	        315.00 
	
	
	
	         315.00 
	1,735.00

	Council Tax
	       1,850.00 
	        249.60 
	           50.00 
	       10.60 
	
	         310.20 
	1,539.80

	Sundry Debt Seminar
	       2,850.00 
	        312.00 
	
	
	
	         312.00 
	2,538.00

	Motivation Workshop2
	       1,000.00 
	        109.20 
	        485.00 
	
	
	         594.20 
	405.80

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Sponsorship increased from £7,250 to £8,000, for consistency this has been placed with dinner dance activity and together with ticket sales the surplus on activity was £4,477, an increase of £441. 

Expenditure – to note

Sponsorship for LA delegates to IRRV Conferences, offering members day delegate places and supporting HQ – £7,475 sponsoring L&C delegates to both the Enforcement & National Conference.
Debtors 
The accounts report a debtor’s position of £2,205, which was £2,175 the previous year, the number of outstanding invoices are twenty one. I can confirm that four are from 2014, amounting to £230 and five are from 2015 amounting to £525. 

Currently £1,635 still remains outstanding, a total of seventeen invoices 

Debtors are creating an administrative burden, one possible solution is payment in advance, and this is an option the Executive may wish to consider in the future. 

As reported last year the Education Fund has merged into the General Fund, since we no longer run a college course and that the funds held within the Education Fund have been fully utilised. 

Comment on year ending 31st December 2017
A successful year. I would anticipate a year of financial stability from an accounting perspective, although, again, I suggest there may be little movement in the balance sheet value due to the continuation of the proactive initiatives to provide further support to the members of L&C. 

6. Auditors report.

The Executive noted the Auditor had reported the accounts had been certified as a true and fair record of the Associations financial position for the 12 months to 31.12.2016.

7. Rule Change

The AGM approved the proposal to amend Rule 7 to read:
The Executive Committee shall consist of President, Senior Vice President, Junior Vice President, Hon Secretary, Hon Assistant Secretary, Hon Treasurer, Hon Assistant Treasurer, Hon Publicity Officer, Hon Education Liaison & Membership Officer, the immediate past President, any members of the Association who are members of the Council of the Institute and members, at least eleven of whom are corporate members of the Institute and up to a further 2 of whom are non-corporate members - a non-corporate place may be taken by a corporate member (or vice versa) in the event of no nominations being received.  
Five shall form a quorum provided it includes at least 2 officers of the Association.  The Committee shall have the power to co-opt.

The Executive Committee shall have power to manage all matters relevant to functions of the Association and to the carrying out of the objects of the Association.

The Executive Committee shall have power to create sub-committees for the purposes of organizing and arranging Association activities and functions.

Members of the Executive Committee shall either work or reside within the Association area and not be a current Officer or Executive Member of any other IRRV Association.

 8.   
Election of Branch Officers for 2017/2018.

a) Branch President


Julie Smethurst IRRV (Hons)

b) Senior Vice President

Robin Gibbons IRRV (tech) 

c) Junior Vice President

Catherine Nicholson IRRV (tech)

d) Hon. Secretary


Adrian Webster IRRV (tech)


e) Hon. Assistant Secretary

Candice Lancaster IRRV 

f) Hon. Treasurer


Mike Shang FIRRV 

g) Hon. Assistant Treasurer

Mike Harkins IRRV (tech)

h) Hon. Auditor.


Pat Doherty IRRV (Hons) CIPFA

i) Hon Publicity Officer

Michael Fisher IRRV (Hons) 

j) Hon Education Liaison

& Membership officer

Claire Jenkins IRRV (Hons)

k)
Executive Committee




Pauline Parsons IRRV (Hons)


Keith Parkinson IRRV (tech)


Linda Price IRRV (Hons)




Paul Kelly FIRRV




Peter Joyce IRRV (tech)


David Holmes (IRRV) Hons


Richard Kerr IRRV


Hemal Mistry IRRV

Peter Haywood IRRV (tech) 

       Helen Johnston IRRV (tech)

Peter Gent IRRV

Suzanne Heywood IRRV (Hons)

Council Members


Dave Chapman IRRV (Hons)


Ex Officio 

Duncan Baxter IRRV (Hons)   

9.
Address by Incoming President Julie Smethurst   

Julie began by congratulating Robin and Catherine on their appointments and welcomed Suzanne and Peter to the Executive Committee. 

She wished to congratulate Duncan for a very successful year as President and in a personal capacity for his support and encouragement.  

Julie also paid tribute to John Farrell – for his many years of service and commitment to the Association. Whilst it was sad to say farewell to John new members joining the Executive were welcomed and provided a nice balance of fresh ideas and experience.    

Julie was proud and honoured to be appointed President – she was aware of the high esteem in which the post was held and was keen to maintain those standards. She was sure she could count on the support of the Executive during the year ahead. 

10.
Address by David Chapman – National Council IRRV 

Dave began by offering apologies on behalf of National President Ian Ferguson but it was a pleasure to address the AGM on behalf of National Council. 

He paid tribute to the leadership provided by Duncan and Julie – creating a welcome environment with an Executive that was committed to working for IRRV. 

The Association was seen as a benchmarking leading Association by HQ – the recent National council meeting had also referenced this in their recent meeting. 

Dave felt the strength of the Association was its ability to listen and engage with the local membership and Authority’s – evidence of this being the very successful and topical seminars. 

Julie then concluded the AGM by thanking Dave for his update and members for their attendance.
